ATTENTION TO ALL REGISTERED IMPORTERS OF NEW LEAD ACID BATTERIES

Notice for non-complying importers-

As per Rule 4 of the Batteries (Management & Handling) Rules, 2001 as amended in 2010, it is
mandatory for every importer to file half-yearly returns to State Pollution Control Board with a copy to
CPCB.

It has been observed that many of the registered importers are not filing the half-yearly returns
thereby violating the conditions given under the said Rule. Non submission of half-yearly returns may
result into suspension of registration granted to their company under Rule 5 of Batteries (M&H) Rules,
2001 as amended thereof. The following importers have not filing half-yearly returns in the past 3
years.

List of registered importers not filed half-yearly returns during the period (April, 2010 to March
2013]

On-line registration system

CPCB has launched an on-line computerized system for registration /renewal of registration for import
of new lead acid batteries importers with effect from 1°* March, 2013. Importers of NLAB have to apply
on-line (http://www.cpcbbrms.nic.in) for registration, to file half-yearly returns and for submitting
undertaking (prior to every import).



http://www.cpcbbrms.nic.in/
http://cpcb.nic.in/List_registered_importers_notfiled_Returns.pdf

